MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, March 3, 2016
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut
Members Present:
Glenda Armstrong, Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Danielle Forko, Amy Giovannucci (by written proxy), Tasha Hunt (for Peter Brown), Tonya Lewis, Polly Marston (for Joette Katz), Ebony McDaniel, Patrick Mickens, Patrick O’Hara, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo (by written proxy), Tiffany Wynn (by written proxy).
Members Absent:
Gregg Cogswell, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young.
Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM
Minutes of the January 7, 2016 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:44 p.m.  The minutes of the January 7, 2016 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update about the Fourth Study on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte informed members that Spectrum Associates, the researcher for the study, has just received the data from the Judicial Branch.  The data collection for the police will be done in conjunction with the compliance monitoring of police departments by the Office of Policy and Management happening now through June.  Members expressed interest in supporting another documentary like “The Color of Justice” through Connecticut Public Television when updated findings and DMC recommendations are developed in response to this study.
Update on Compliance Monitoring (III)
Ms. LaMotte reported that no new information has been made available from the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJJDP) concerning compliance monitoring.  The police surveys have been distributed to collect data on calendar year 2015.  It is planned that the next report to OJJDP will be submitted on June 30, 2016.
Update on the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police: A Training Model (ESSI) National Institute of Justice Grant to the Office of Policy and Management (IV)
Ms. LaMotte reported that the training component of the ESSI grant is going well.  Since January four sessions were offered at East Hartford Middle School with 93 attendees.  She is hoping to add two schools to fill all the training dates planned for spring 2016.
Update on OJJDP Second Chance Grant to Connecticut (V)
Ms. LaMotte shared that this initiative is still awaiting OJJDP approval of the budget before a contract with the University of New Haven can be completed.
Update on Statutory Report on DMC (VI)

Due to workload and time issues, Ms. LaMotte said she was unable to complete emails to state agencies about their DMC efforts.  The JJAC approved discussing this issue at the Subcommittee on DMC meeting set for the afternoon of March 22.

Other Business (VII)

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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